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Minutes

Thursday, December 9, 2010
HPPC Members Present:

Jackson Bowman
Gayle Burns

Grant Colfax

Michael Discepola  

Charles Fann

Celia Gomez

David González

Isela González

Jose Luis Guzman

Kevin Jefferson

Weihaur Lau

Montica Levy

Desmond Miller

Steve Muchnick

John Newmeyer

Kyriell Noon

Tracey Packer

Ken Pearce

Gwen Smith 

Marshon Smith
Frank Strona

Tee Tagor

Teddy Teketel

Yavanté Thomas-Guess

Tonya Williams



HPPC Members Absent:
Ed Byrom (Emeritus)

Ed Chitty

Gabriel Galindo
Joseph Ramirez-Forcier

Barbara Weiss

New HPPC Members Present:

Shane Anglin

Ben Cabangun

Enrique Guzman

Paul Harkin

Alfred McGugin
Stefan Rowniak

Alternate Members Present:
Katherina du Lac
Frank Perez



Guests:
Marsha Donat, PP Shasta Pacific
Marliese Warren,CAPS

Alex Prussin, PP Shasta Pacific
Adrienne Verrilli, PP Shasta Pacific
Process Evaluation  

Richard Vezina (consultant)

HIV Prevention Section (HPS):
Vincent Fuqua
Alice Heimsoth
Thomas Knoble

Betty Chan Lew

Eileen Loughran

Oscar Macias

Michael Paquette

Jenna Rapues

I.  Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, Agenda Changes

DPH Co-Chair Grant Colfax called the meeting to order at 3:05 pm. He announced the passing of Randy Allgaier, and asked the group to take a moment of silence.

Grant made the following announcements:

· The HPPC meeting is facilitated on a rotating basis by the three co-chairs: Isela Gonzalez, Grant Colfax, and Tonya Williams.  Grant will be facilitating today’s meeting. 
· Grant reminded members that the Council observes the Principles of Respectful Engagement; that the meeting is public and members of the press may be present and statements will be for public record; members of the public must fill out a comment card and give to Vincent for public comment; and that handouts for the meeting are available for guests at the sign-in table.
· Grant welcomed new Community Co-Chair Tonya Williams to the Co-chairs’ table.
· This is John Newmeyer’s last meeting.  He is not renewing his membership after 13 years on the Council.  
· Derrick Mapp and Joe Ramirez-Forcier notified us in advance that they will not be at today’s meeting.

· Grant welcomed new members and alternate members: 
	Mr
	Shane
	Anglin
	Returning member

	Mr
	Ben
	Cabangun
	

	Ms
	Katerina
	du Lac
	Alternate member

	Mr
	Enrique
	Guzman
	Participated on POI as community member

	Mr
	Paul
	Harkin
	Returning member

	Mr.
	Alfred
	McGugin
	

	Mr
	Frank
	Perez
	Alternate member

	Mr
	Stefan
	Rowniak
	


All HPPC members introduced themselves and the following announcements were made:
· Kyriell reminded the group about tonight’s community forum. A community forum is scheduled for Dec 9th, in partnership with Stop AIDS and Project Inform to present and discuss the iPrEx Study 
       Results.  The forum will be from 6:30 - 8:30 PM at the LGBT center.  This will be another 
       step in discussing whether and how PrEP fits into the larger HIV prevention picture in San 
       Francisco.
· Frank announced city wide access launch of FC2 condoms will be on February 14, 2011.  A community train the trainer is being planned for anyone wanting to be trained and willing to be a community trainer to groups (from hairdressers, etc.) in order to create a community sustainable training program.  FC2 will be available for purchase for HIV Prevention Section funded programs at the new reduced rates and non-funded programs or community groups can get free allotments (details to be worked out.)
· Jackson announced the upcoming TMSM Community Forum:  TMSM HIV prevention needs to be held on Monday December 13, 2010 from 6-8PM at Magnet.  For more information contact Oscar Macias by phone (415.554.3955) or email at oscar.macias@sfdph.org.  You can also visit website at http://www.sfhiv.org under the upcoming meetings and events section to download and review supporting materials relevant to this event.
· Steve Muchnick announced that he can provide an electronic copy to members of the Kaiser HIV Update which features a piece written by Randy Allgaier.
· Isela announced that she has been asked to be a plenary speaker for the HIV Prevention Leadership Summit in Washington, DC. 
II.  Review and Approval of Minutes from 11/4/2010
Grant reminded the HPPC that due to the recent change in the bylaws voting process, minutes and agendas can be approved by unanimous consent.  Grant asked if there were any objections to approving the November 4 minutes and hearing none, he announced that the minutes were approved by unanimous consent.
III.  General Public Comment
· Adrienne Verrilli from Planned Parenthood Shasta Pacific announced the expansion of services in San Francisco.  A full service clinic will open at 1650 Valencia Street in January.  She added that HIV prevention will be integrated into all services.
· Lance Toma from Asian & Pacific Islander Wellness Center made an announcement on former Council member Akira Jackson.  Until more is known, he asked that everyone respect Akira's privacy and contribution to the community by refraining from speculating about her case.  He referred members to the APIWC website for the official statement from the agency, http://www.apiwellness.org/press_2010_staff_statement.html Lance added that If anyone has questions or comments, please contact Stephanie Goss, communications manager at stephanie@apiwellness.org.
IV.  Member Response to Public Comment

· A member asked if transition care (including hormones) will be offered at Planned Parenthood. The response was unfortunately not at this time.
· Co-chairs thanked Adrienne & Lance for their comments.
V.  HPPC Co-Chairs/Steering Committee Written Report
Grant asked members to review the handout titled, “Co-Chairs Report December 9, 2010.” Grant highlighted one announcement in the Co-chairs report.
· On Monday November 29th, UCHAPS members attended a consultation on HIV/AIDS funding policies and formulas which was convened by the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS).  During the meeting, CDC, HRSA, SAMSHA, and HUD presented to a wide range of federal and non-federal stakeholders on current and historic formulas for HIV/AIDS funding streams administered by each respective agency.  HHS convened the meeting to fulfill a requirement of the National HIV/AIDS Strategy, so that HHS could have a baseline for the funding policies of each agency.  This is part of the ongoing conversation about funding levels going forward and no decisions have been made.
UCHAPS members Marlene Mcneese-Ward (Houston), Grant Colfax, and Evelyn Ullah (Miami) attended the meeting.  Anna Ford, UCHAPS Director, presented on UCHAPS perspectives for improving the distribution of HIV prevention funds as part of a non-federal panel with Dr. Holtgrave of Johns Hopkins and Julie Scofield of NASTAD.  Please contact Israel Nieves-Rivera at Israel.Nieves@sfdph.org if you would like a copy of the presentation.
VI.  Election – (Action item/vote)
The process and job duties for the At-large Steering Committee member as well as the current process of voting by written ballot (vs. previous procedure of verbal voting) were explained by Grant.  Please see the handout titled “At-large Election”.  Grant explained that statements from the two candidates were sent out in advance of the meeting.  There were no questions asked of the two candidates, Charles Fann and Jose Luis Guzman.

Voting took place by ballot. Grant called for a break, and announced that the outcome of the election would be announced when the group reconvenes.
	Election #1
	
	
	

	Member name
	Charles Fann
	Jose Luis Guzman
	Abstain

	Jackson Bowman
	
	X
	

	Gayle  Burns
	
	X
	

	Ed Chitty
	
	
	

	Grant Colfax
	
	
	X

	Michael Discepola
	
	X
	

	Charles Fann
	X
	
	

	Gabriel Galindo
	
	
	

	Celia Gomez
	
	X
	

	David González
	
	X
	

	Isela  González
	
	X
	

	Jose Luis Guzman
	
	X
	

	Kevin Jefferson
	
	X
	

	Weihaur Lau
	
	X
	

	Montica Levy
	
	X
	

	Desmond Miller
	
	X
	

	Steve Muchnick
	
	X
	

	John Newmeyer
	
	X
	

	Kyriell Noon
	
	X
	

	Ken Pearce
	
	
	X

	Joe Ramirez-Forcier
	
	
	

	Gwen Smith
	X
	
	

	Marshon Smith
	
	X
	

	Frank Strona
	X
	
	

	Tee Tagor
	X
	
	

	Teddy Teketel
	X
	
	

	Yavanté Thomas-Guess
	
	X
	

	Tonya Williams
	X
	
	

	Totals
	6
	16
	2


Grant announced that Jose Luis is the new At-large Steering Committee member.
The second half of the meeting was dedicated to a Parity, Inclusion, & Representation training for members.
6.  Year-End Process Evaluation Presentation
Richard Vezina referred the group to the handout titled, “San Francisco HPPC 2010-Summary of Process Evaluation. He gave a brief overview to set the stage for the PIR training. 

7.  Parity, Inclusion, & Representation Training (Discussion item)

John Newmeyer referred the group to the handout titled, PIR Training: Part 1.
Isela & Montica referred the group to the handout titled, “Mid-Year Membership Feedback”.  They reviewed highlights from the responses to the survey.

Vincent explained the forthcoming PIR activity.  The group sat in small groups and had discussion on topics related to parity, inclusion, and representation.

Tee & John reported back highlights from the activity. Membership will follow-up with responses and develop next steps.
8.  Member Appreciation
Grant explained that all members should have a certificate of appreciation at their seat. He thanked members, staff, and consultants for all their hard work this year.  Grant added that in an effort to be green, HPS planning staff has opted to not receive certificates. 

9.  Summary, Evaluation, and Closure of Meeting
Grant reminded members to complete the evaluation forms & that evaluations are for making comments to improve the meeting process.
Next meeting is January 13th and Henry Fisher Raymond will be presenting an Epi update.
10.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM.
THE NEXT HPPC MEETING WILL BE THURSDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2010 at the Quaker Meeting House, 65 Ninth Street, San Francisco.

Meeting minutes were prepared by Eileen Loughran.
Reviewed by Michael Paquette and Tracey Packer.
The next HPPC business meeting will be held on Thursday, January 13, 2010


3:00pm – 6:00 pm


Quaker Meeting House, 65 9th St. (between Market & Mission), San Francisco.



























